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          October 5, 2022 
 

REGION MEMORANDUM 
ORD No.     23,    s. 2022 

 
REITERATION ON THE ENDORSEMENT OF REQUESTS AND PROPOSALS  

OF TELECOM COMPANIES FOR CONSTRUCTION OF CELL TOWERS 
 WITHIN SCHOOL PREMISES 

 

To:  Schools Division Superintendents 
  

1. Pursuant to the attached OUA MEMO 00-0521-0163 from the Office of the 
Undersecretary for Administration (OUA) dated May 23, 2021 relative to the 

Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between the Department of Education (DepEd) 
and the Department of Information and Communications Technology (DICT) on 

Shared Passive Telecommunications Tower Infrastructure (SPTI) on April 16, 2021, 

all concerned are instructed to endorse to the OUA the proposals and requests of 
telecommunication companies (e.g., Globe Telecom, Inc., Smart Communications, 

Inc., DITO Telecommunity Corporation, etc.) and common tower providers for the 
construction of cellular sites, towers and related facilities within school premises. 

 
2. The schools division offices shall neither grant nor deny said proposals and 

request as the DepEd Central Office will refer the same to DICT in compliance with 
the signed MOA. 

 

3. The endorsements shall be sent to the OUA official email address 
usec.admin@deped.gov.ph copy furnished ro12.legal@deped.gov.ph. 

 
4. For strict compliance. 

 

                      CARLITO D. ROCAFORT 

    Director IV 
 
 
Enclosures: As stated 
References: OUA MEMO 00-0521-0163 
Allotment: None 
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